
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Inquiry into the proposal to develop Rosehill Racecourse 

 
TERMS OF REFERENCE  

 
1.  That a select committee be established to inquire into and report on the proposal to develop Rosehill 

Racecourse, and in particular: 

(a) the unsolicited proposal process including associated probity measures 

(b) the involvement of the Government prior to the unsolicited proposal being made 

(c) the role of the proposal in meeting housing targets 

(d) impacts on the cost and delivery of the Sydney Metro 

(e) potential impacts on parkland in Western Sydney 

(f) impacts on the racing industry in New South Wales 

(g) the impact on animal welfare and any integrity concerns associated with the proposal which 
relate to animal welfare, and 

(h) any other related matters. 

2.  That the committee report by 6 December 20241. 

The terms of reference for the inquiry were referred to the committee by the Legislative Council on 
15 May 2024.2 
 
Committee membership 
 Hon Scott Farlow MLC Liberal Party Chair 
 Hon Emma Hurst MLC Animal Justice Party Deputy Chair 
 Ms Cate Faehrmann MLC The Greens  
 Hon Wes Fang MLC The Nationals  
 Hon Dr Sarah Kaine MLC Australian Labor Party  
 Hon Mark Latham MLC* Independent  
 Hon Taylor Martin MLC Independent  
 Hon Bob Nanva MLC  Australian Labor Party  
 Hon Peter Primrose MLC Australian Labor Party  
 Hon Damien Tudehope MLC Liberal Party  

* The Hon Mark Latham MLC is a participating member from 29 May 2024 for the duration of the inquiry. 

 
1 Minutes, Legislative Council, 25 September 2024, p1564. 
2 Minutes, Legislative Council, 15 May 2024, pp1145-1147. 
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